
Board Meeting Update 
June 17, 2013 

 
Student Information: 

1) PhMS Students of the Month of May – Grade 6 – August Mayer and Annikka Johnson, 
Grade 7 – Rachel Upson, Grade 8 – Brad Halmstad 
 

The following items were approved in open session by the Board of Education on  
June 17, 2013: 

1) Approved change in the 2013-14 Employee Handbook to reflect the change in health 
benefit district contributions to 80% of a single or family plan for fulltime 12-month 
employees, 80% of a single plan and 60% of a family plan for 9-month employees. 

2) Authorized administration to begin recruitment for athletic director position. 
3) Approved the use of a line of credit through First National Bank for the 2013-2014 

fiscal year. 
4) Approved Policy #421 Rule 1 – Admission to 4K, K, and 1st Grade 
5) Personnel Report 

a) Hiring of Caleb Lallemont as Custodian I for the Pool, Patricia Bacher as PES 
part-time custodian, Julie Kubly as PHS part-time custodian, John Deneen as 
PhMS/PHS special education teacher, and Vicki Haskins as PES special 
education teacher. 

b) Resignation of Brenda Harrison as guidance counselor (24 years) and Janine 
Hoogland as PHS English/social studies teacher (8 years). 

 
 

The following item was approved in open session following executive session on  
June 17, 2013:   

1) Due to economic conditions as a result of the failed referendum, nonaffiliated staff and 
administrative staff will have a 0% increase in wage for the 2013-2014 fiscal year. 

2) Mark Henn will be moved from Custodian II status to Custodian I status due to increased 
responsibilities. 

3) Heather Ringersma will be recalled to full teaching responsibilities due to resignation of 
Janine Hoogland. 
 
 
 


